
 
   
   

   

 

 
 
 
 28 November 2023 

 
Dear  
 
ATISN 19204 
 
Thank you for your request which was received on 24 October 2023. You asked for the 
following information: 
 

1. Names of roads with a 30mph speed limit that have had fatal or near fatal accidents 
with pedestrians/cyclists. 

2. Number of these accidents on said roads. 
3. Who was at fault, i.e. driver or pedestrian/cyclist. 

 
Include all in year 2022 to 2023. 

 
We collect information on police recorded road collisions from the four police forces in 
Wales. As part of this data collection, we receive the alphanumeric designation of roads, 
for example ‘A40’, and not street names, for example ‘Newport Road’. 
 
As a result, we have not been able to answer how many accidents occur on each road. 
 
We have provided you with a list of all KSI (killed or seriously injured) police recorded road 
collisions that occurred on a road with a speed limit of 30mph that involved either a 
pedestrian and/or a cyclist. We have included the road names where available, as well as 
the location coordinates. Alongside this list, we have provided a map showing where these 
collisions took place. 
 
We do not hold information on who was at fault. Data has been provided from 1st January 
2022 to 31st March 2023. This is currently our latest available data. 
 
You may wish to be aware that the information we have provided to you is published 
annually in our collision level data. 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can ask 
for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response. Requests for an 
internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s Freedom of Information 
Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit  
Welsh Government 
Cathays Park  
Cardiff  
CF10 3NQ  
or e-mail: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 

https://statswales.gov.wales/Catalogue/Transport/Roads/Road-Accidents/Accident-Level-Data
mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales


Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:   
 
Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House  
Water Lane  
Wilmslow  
Cheshire  
SK9 5AF 
 
Telephone: 0303 123 1113 
Website: www.ico.org.uk      
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until 
it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ico.org.uk/

